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August 2025 
 
We have been told by our contractors that they expect things to be ready for the start of school on Sept 
2nd.  That being said, we expect there will be areas of the high school and the new addition that will still 
need some finishing and/or repair after we are back in school.   
 
The new addition gym floor was installed and kitchen equipment arrived last week. The commons area in 
the new addition and the HS library are getting very close to completed.  Out front, they are moving dirt 
and seeding grass.  Sidewalks and curbs are going in and it's starting to take shape on the north side. 
Brickwork is almost finished outside and our crew is finally able to start moving furniture back into 
classrooms.   
 
The newly refurbished track & field grounds look great.  Big thanks to the WAO Booster Club for their 
generous contribution! With school starting right around the corner, there is definitely a sense of urgency 
the last 2-3 weeks and steady progress is being made everyday!   
 
New addition commons area 

 
 
 
 



Progress on the north side  

 
 
 
 
Progress on the south side 

 
 
 



New addition gymnasium 

 
 
HS track 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Moving furniture back into classrooms 

 
 

 
 
If you ever have any questions about the construction project at WAO schools, please contact WAO 
Superintendent - Bryan Hackbarth 

 
LET”S GO PONIES!!!    

 


